## INTERNATIONAL REPRESENTATIVE OF MILITARY MINISTRIES ALCOHOLOGICAL SUMMER SUMMER 2024

Dear Prayer Partner:

"Our Constitution was made only for a moral and religious people. It is wholly inadequate to the government of any other, "so said John Adams, the 2<sup>nd</sup> president of the United States. Did you ever wonder why that some politicians are constantly attacking our Constitution, especially the First Amendment which says, "Congress shall make no law respecting an establishment of religion, or prohibiting the free exercise thereof; or abridging the freedom of speech..."? Could it be that President Adams gave us the answer well over 200 years ago? Some people have no morals and have no desire for God. Therefore, they feel the Constitution is inadequate to govern them.

As you know our American election is only a few weeks away. This is no doubt the most important election of our lifetime and perhaps in the 248-year history of our country. We are urging our prayer partners to earnestly pray, seek God diligently and vote right (2 Chronicles 7:14).

It is always a very busy summer at BIMI. These summer activities began with **Candidate School** June 2-7. There were 48 candidates who attended this year. This was followed by **Enrichment Week** for furloughing missionaries as they are invited to the mission for a week of fun, fellowship and always good food at no expense to them. The purpose is to be an encouragement AND blessing to these families who have been serving on the mission field. Then came **Camp BIMI** in July as 117 young campers gathered to seek God's direction for their lives and future ministries. Many have found that direction through the past years and have gone on to serve God on the mission field. Two young men surrendered to Military Missions this year during Camp BIMI. Those at the mission involved in these activities have, indeed, had a busy summer.

The ministry of Military Missions continues to be blessed of God. One family was approved for service as military missionaries and will be serving in a number of special capacities. Please pray for the Ronn Johnson family. We are still asking prayer for God to provide a permanent pastor for the Maranatha Baptist Church in Okinawa, Japan. Brother Chris Parker is still doing an excellent job serving as interim. Please join us in prayer for this need, and please continue to pray that God would send some good young men with a burden and a calling to reach our military personnel and their families for Christ.

Joyce and I are still busy traveling, preaching faith promise mission conferences and representing the ministry of Military Missions in churches. As we write this correspondence on August 16, we have just finished a wonderful and tremendously blessed missions conference in Hartsville, South Carolina, and getting ready for our fall schedule which is about to begin with several conferences scheduled up to the middle of November and some weekend meetings beyond that. Please pray for safe travels and for the touch of God to be on the preaching of His Word.

We want to thank you for your continued love, support and prayers for this wonderful ministry. We love serving our LORD, and you help to make that possible. God bless you for your concern for others. We love you and remain...

In Christ's Service,

Jeff & Joyce alverson

Jeff & Joyce Alverson

SERVING MILITARY

Baptist International Missions, Inc. PO Box 9 - Harrison, TN 37341 - (423) 593-7625 Home Address: 176 Big Creek Lane - Ringgold, GA 30736 - (706) 861-6653 - Alversonj1118@gmail.com